Working Group

Clifton Town Meeting - CUF Neighborhood Association -
Spring Grove Community Council - Clifton Cultural Arts Center - Fairview-Clifton
German Language School Parent and Community Representatives

Joint Statement
July 21, 2016

Over the last several months, representatives from Clifton Town Meeting, CUF
Neighborhood Association and the Spring Grove Village Community Council have
been meeting with community partners from the Clifton Cultural Arts Center (CCAC)
and parent and community representatives of the Fairview-Clifton German
Language School LSDMC in an effort to develop a comprehensive, unified plan that
guarantees quality school access for all residents of the three communities, ensures
that Fairview-Clifton German Language School remains a highly rated school and
securely maintains CCAC in their current building under the terms of the 2005 lease
agreement.

Throughout the past six months our joint goal has been to identify a solution that
addresses both the needs of the District and communities and creates a win for all
parties. After many weeks and hours of discussion, we have agreed upon a
collaborative, inclusive approach that we believe meets that goal:

* Expand classroom space on Fairview’s current location to cover a 3-year
increase in kindergarten magnet enroliment with a build-out of the current
building and the temporary use of modular classrooms during the build-out;

¢ Commit and allocate necessary physical, financial and staff resources to
ensure that all students at Fairview continue to receive a quality education;

* Scale back enrollment to the pre-expansion level of 100-125 kindergarten
magnet students after three years;

¢ Keep CCAC in the 1906 building under the current lease agreement without
possibility of termination until the completion of the lease period, and/or
CPS to offer CCAC the option to purchase the property;

¢ State on all print and electronic documents produced by CTM, CUF or Spring
Grove Community Councils that, “The Community Councils of Clifton, CUF and
Spring Grove Village agree that the Clifton Cultural Arts Center must remain in
its current building. Plans and designs for a new neighborhood school will be
considered only for other locations”;

* Begin a neighborhood school based on an informed community engagement
process, for the 2018-19 school year at a temporary location with one grade
level, adding another grade level each subsequent year;

* (Create a neighborhood school to a suitable size that accommodates the
demand of the neighborhoods. Possible sites include: Fairview expansion
build-out, Hughes High School Annex or the former Fairview School Annex.
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